
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING OF THE MOTORHOME CLUB OF SOUTH AFRICA 

HELD AT DUBE GAME RESERVE – BRITS NORTH WEST 

 

1. Welcome 
 
The Chairman extended a warm welcome to all present and in particular to the Regional Chairman, 4 
Regions were present. There were 65 motorhomes at the AGM but only 62 remained for the AGM. 
 

2. ATTENDANCE 
a. Attendance as per register 
b. Proxies 

26 (twenty-six) proxies were received. 
c. Apologies received: 

Johan Garun 
Miles & Letitia O’Reilly 
Ron & Bryony Downs 
Cas Esterhuizen 
Lampies Lambrecht 
Tony & Bets Truman 
Louis & Moira Freiss 
Pieter & Riana Diddloff 
 
 

3. ESTABLISHMENT OF A QUORUM AND OPENING OF MEETING 
After confirming that due notice of the meeting had been given and that the quorum of a minimum of 10 
members in good standing were present, the Chairman declared the meeting open. 
 

4. APPROVAL OF THE MINUTES ON THE ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING HELD AT GARIEP 30.10.2021. 
These minutes were published in the 4th issue of the Motorhomer in 2022. No amendments were 
required and were accepted as an accurate recording of the meeting. 
 
Proposer: Athna De Jager   Seconded: Tim Swanepoel 
 

5. MATTERS ARISING FROM PREVIOUS MINUTES 
Membership Fee increase – it was unanimous that no increase will be implemented. 

 

 



6. CHAIRMAN REPORT   2022-2023   AGM DUBE  21 OCTOBER 2023 

Welcome to all present at this our 39th AGM of the MCSA. Our previous AGM was held a year ago at Kaia 
Manzi, it feels like yesterday, time really flies, and I wish we could slow it down. 

We are fortunate to have 4 of our regions represented at the AGM, especially Ralph Jackson our National 
Vice Chairman and Athna de Jager the Western Cape Region Chairman. They both travelled   1,500 km 
from Cape Town and I feel they deserve applause for their effort. Also present are the   regional chairman 
from Northvaal Karl Leimecke, Mpumalanga Christo de Bruyn and Free State Johan Oosthuizen.   
Financially our National and Regional affairs are in a strong position, thank you to Marius Kruger National 
Treasurer and all our regional treasurers. 
Our club membership reached a high of 850 members during May-June of this year, but after yearend 
audit at the end of June 2023 there were 838 paid up members for the following year. This number 
represents an increase of 40 members on the previous year-end figures and equates to a 5% growth for 
the club. 
There were many successful rallies held during the past year as well as the Northern and Southern Rallies 
in the first quarter of 2023, they were both well attended and to all accounts very enjoyable. Northvaal 
has also introduced successful Midweek Rallies during 2023 and I hope this trend will also spread to our 
other regions. Our 40th Anniversary Rally will take place from 16 to 21 October 2024 at the Gariep Forever 
Resort. 
Our website and Facebook pages are running smoothly, thanks to Sandy Morton and Nowell Griffen. The 
quarterly Motorhomer Magazine under our competent editor Maryna Kruger is well received and every 
edition is eagerly anticipated for by our members. Thank you to these three members for all the effort 
and time put into these informative platforms. 
I want to thank our National Committee for their support and hard work put into the club the past year. 
Lastly the most important member of the team and unsung hero, our National Secretary Sonja Otto, 
being the gel that keeps every aspect of the club together. 
Finally, I wish all our members a pleasant year ahead, may you cover many safe kilometers to rallies and 
endeavor to also attend other regional rallies, may this year build up to a great 40th anniversary next year.    
 
Willie van Heusden 
National  Chairman. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 



7. TRESURERS REPORT (Presented by Marius Kruger) 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



The National & Gariep Budget was approved. 

Approved: Athna de Jager              Seconded: Nowell Grifen 

No other comments were raised from the floor and the financials were accepted. 

Proposed: Ralph Jackson           Seconded: Christo de Bruyn 

8.  ANY OTHER BUSINESS 

Ratification of annual subs will remain at R275.00 p.a. 

Pets – it was decided in a previous chairman’s meeting that if pets a brought to rallies, they must be 
on a leash and if not on a leash they must be in an enclosure, also take along a poop scoop to clean 
up after your pets. 

A recognition for exceptional service plate discussed for resorts who give the club exceptional service. 
This will be discussed further in the next national chairman’s meeting. 

 
9. ELECTION OF NEW COMMITTEE FOR THE FORTHCOMING YEAR. 

The Constitution required the election of a Chairman, Vice Chairman, 
Treasurer and Secretary.  The Regional Chairpersons were automatically members of the National 
Committee. 

 
The Chairman called on Eddie Fourie to officiate over the elections. 

The following persons were elected and accepted. 

Position           Candidate                

Chairman         Willie van Heusden        

Secretary          Sonja Otto 

Treasurer          Marius Kruger      

Vice Chairman Ralph Jackson 

Additional Member Tim Swanepoel 

10. APPOINTMENT OF AUDITOR 

The current auditor Mr Tony Lund. He is a qualified Chartered Accountant of Lund & Kieck, Registered 
Auditors & Tax Consultants). 

       Proposed:  Ralph Jackson                 Seconded:  Nowell Griffen 
 
11. CONFIRMATION OF THE OFFICIAL ADDRESS 

The current official address, has been changed to 710 Esther Street, Garsfontein, Pretoria, 0081 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 



12. REPORT BY INSURANCE BROKERS 

Shanon Labushagne from Garrun Group presented the insurance report. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

13. GENERAL 
Nothing was raised under general. 

 

 

14. CLOSURE 
As there was no further business, the Chairman thanked everyone for their presence and declared the 
meeting closed. 

 

 

 

Chairman……………………………………………………………………………….Date 

 

 

Secretary………………………………………………………………………………Date 

 

 
 
 
 

 

 

25 October 2023

25 October 2023




